



Warsaw, 31 January, 2025

COMMANDANTS/RECTORS/SUPERINTENDENTS European Universities/Academies/Institutions

Dear Sir or Madam,

Military University of Technology, under the auspices of the European Security and Defence College, in the framework of the European Initiative for the exchange of young military officers inspired by Erasmus, has the honor of organizing and announcing the first edition of 'International Conference on Military Science ICOMS'.

The event will be held in Warsaw, Poland at the premises of Military University of Technology from 3rd to 7th March 2025. It is organized by the Military Training Centre with the cooperation of the Faculty of Security, Logistics and Management the Faculty of Civil Engineering and Geodesy and the Faculty of Mechatronics, Armament and Aerospace.

The purpose of the conference is to create a forum for exchange of information and experiences among cadets, future officers and civilian students. ICOMS seeks to provide an opportunity to foster knowledge transfer and gain useful skills for participants from Poland and abroad. Different perspectives and reflections on challenges to modern militaries serve to optimize the development of future leaders, preparing them to tackle constantly evolving civilian and military environment.

It will be our great pleasure to invite cadets, civilian students and representatives of different academic institutions to take part in the event. Therefore, we would be pleased if you could accept this invitation and nominate suitable candidates for this event.

Accommodation as well as meals for the military cadets are free of charge. What is more, it will also be an amazing opportunity to get some knowledge on the facilities of Military University of Technology, Warsaw, Poland and socialize during short sightseeing events.

To confirm your institution's participation in the conference, we kindly request that you register on the website: https://icoms.wat.edu.pl/ no later than 16th February 2025. Please remember to send the abstracts of your presentations no later than 16th February 2025 to: magdalena.rykala@wat.edu.pl. Should you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact us or visit the website for other details dedicated to the event.

I'm looking forward to meeting your representatives among participants of the International Conference on Military Science 2025.

Best regards,

WOJSKOWEJ AKADEMIN TECHNICZNEJ

gen. bryg. prof. dr hab. Inż. Przemysław WACHULAK

POC: Magdalena Rykała

★ tel. +48 261 839 174, e-mail: magdalena.rykala@wat.edu.pl